

Melverley Parish Council

Chairman: Mrs Sally Herbert Jones

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting, held at the Village Hall, Melverley on Tuesday 17th May 2022

Present: Cllrs Rosy Harding, Sally Herbert-Jones, Roger Jones

In attendance; Cllr Vince Hunt, Shropshire Council and Ian Cruise-Taylor, Parish Clerk

1. Apologies were noted from Cllrs Richard Bowdler, Cath Jones

2. The minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2021 were unanimously approved

3. To Receive the Following Reports: 
a) Village Hall Report - Cllr Sally Herbert-Jones reported on behalf of the Village Hall, that improvements to the kitchen and windows had been carried out, a disabled toilet and baby changing unit had been installed along with free Wi-Fi.
b) Rescue Punt Report - Cllr Sally Herbert-Jones reported on behalf of Martin Davies:
9th Dec 2021 
Get boat ready for Flood season: Check boat and running gear. Run engine. Check safety equipment.
21st Feb 2022
Boat duties with crew member Paul Grimsley: collect car keys from villagers at Village Hall and move stranded cars by Rectory to higher ground.
23rd Feb 
Collect medical prescriptions from Sally H-J at Village Hall and deliver to stranded residents  
Checking vulnerable residents and properties for duration of flood. 
Replace broken propeller sheer pin due to debris in water
March 5th Wash boat and stow equipment. 
c) Shropshire Council Report- Cllr Vince Hunt reported that:
i. negotiations were nearing completion for a second rescue punt for the parish, to be funded by Shropshire Council
ii. the Environment Agency are planning sessions to feedback to communities following recent surveys and consultations
iii. Shropshire Council had begun issuing new recycling wheelie-bins
iv. The mobile library will visit Oswestry – (it also visits Melverley)
v. A major programme of road repairs (£40m) is underway
vi. New support package for small businesses to assist with meeting net zero carbon targets had been announced
d) Chairman’s Report – Cllr Sally Herbert-Jones reported that:
i. the community had coped well with the flood event in February
ii. the Parish Council had engaged very effectively with a wide range of support agencies regarding flooding and continued to press for improvements to flood protection and resilience. The Council very much welcomed the proposal by Shropshire Council to provide a second rescue punt
iii. supporting the flood forum was a high priority for the Parish Council
iv. the Parish Council valued the support of Cllr Vince Hunt in many of its activities
v. the Parish Council was pleased to have been able to facilitate the free Wi-Fi to the Village Hall
vi. the Parish Council was pleased with the positive reaction to the implementation of Smartwater in the Parish.

4. To hear view and comments from residents

There were no residents present.



Parish Clerk: Ian Cruise-Taylor, Orchard House, Mytton Mill, Mill Drive, Forton Heath, Shropshire SY4 1HQ
Email: melverleypc@gmail.com  Tel: 07866 494411

